### NEWSLETTER 35 - 24<sup>th</sup> June 2016

Dear Parents, Pupils & Governors,

#### **Sports News** -

- <u>Bell Boating</u> A wonderful afternoon was had by all at the Bidford Regatta last Saturday. All 3 of our teams reached the final with Bidford A drawing with Dunnington A, with a recorded time of 1.28 minutes. Many thanks to Mr Jones and Mr Foster for crewing our 3<sup>rd</sup> boat.
- <u>Tag Rugby</u> Our team took part in a tournament on Tuesday and children all played really well. Out of the 6 games played they won 4 and lost 2 but by only 1 try. They won the Plate Final and will receive the trophy next week.
- <u>Girls Football</u> Our Year 5/6 team gave a spirited effort when playing Warwickshire's strongest team on Wednesday. The girls battled hard and the Claverdon coach said that it was the toughest match they had had. The Year 3/4 team played well against Claverdon's Year 5 team and did the school proud. Thank you to parents for transport and support.

<u>Rock Band</u> – Children in KS2 enjoyed a lively (and loud!) concert on Thursday afternoon from Alcester Academy's Rock Band. It is always enjoyable to see how our ex-pupils have grown up.

#### **Dates for your Diary** -

- Sports Day Reception and KS1 starts at 9.15am and KS2 at 1.15pm on Monday 27th June, please send your child into school wearing their PE shorts, trainers, a t-shirt in the colour of their house and their school jumper. Due to the unpredictability of the weather we may have to cancel sports day at short notice on the day; our website will be updated with news and the whiteboard will be outside. Be aware of the weather forecast when making a decision to attend this event a small amount of rain can make it unsafe for the children to run on the grass.
- Y2 Ocarina Concert to Parents Tues 12<sup>th</sup>July 10am.
- <u>Parents Evenings</u> to discuss reports will be held on Tues 12<sup>th</sup> (6-8pm) and Thurs 14<sup>th</sup> July (4-7pm).
- <u>St. Laurence Church</u> is holding an Olympic themed Flower Festival on 16th & 17th of July. If you would like to take part please contact Judith on 01789 77328 or Midge on 01789 490234.
- Year 6 Pantomime will be on Tues 19<sup>th</sup> July at 2pm.
- Year 6 Leavers Service will be on Fri 22<sup>nd</sup> July at 9.15am.

<u>Book of the Week</u> – Children in Miss Stefanovic and Mrs Greygoose's class have been reading Esio Trot by Roald Dahl. Mr Hoppy really loves his neighbour Mrs Silver, and Mrs Silver really loves her tortoise. With the help of a magical spell and some cabbage leaves, can Mr Hoppy be happy at last?

#### **Mr A Simms**

## The latest from the BSA...

## <u>Bidford Primary School Summer Fair 2016</u> <u>Friday, 15<sup>th</sup> July 6pm – 9pm</u>

Please bring your whole family and join us for an evening of fun with your school friends!

Next Friday, 1<sup>st</sup> July is the first of our **Tombola Donation Days**!

Donating something for the tombola is a great way of supporting the event and we are really grateful for each donation. It's a really fun and popular stall and a great earner for BSA Funds which go straight back to your school!

Donations can be things like toys, games, unused unopened food and cosmetics, wine, sweets, etc... Just bring any donations along to the school hall in the morning.

If you forget next week, then you can also bring donations on Friday 8<sup>th</sup> July. Please don't feel obliged to donate!

## See you there!

\*\*If you can volunteer to run a stall for an hour or so, please get in touch as below. The sign-up sheet will be in the school office in the next couple of weeks — thanks for all those who have already offered their help!\*\*

Keep checking our Facebook page for the latest information. Search for "Bidford School BSA" or sign-up to volunteer on "BSA Volunteers"

# The BSA Committee: Emily, Glenda, Laura and Sue

Emily Lee – Chair (07989323997) Glenda Vassie – Vice-Chair (07928656855) Laura Simpson – Secretary (07712166158) Sue Woodward – Treasurer